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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
RE: FACEBOOK and Bethany Catholic Primary school 
 
I write this letter to inform parents and carers that there is only one Bethany Catholic Primary School 
Facebook page. This page is regularly monitored and moderated by our staff. 
 
The Bethany Parents and Friends Association also has a Facebook page that is separate from the 
school and monitored by the P&F executive. The purpose of the P&F Facebook page is to promote 
the activities and events which support our school. 
 
All other Facebook pages are not affiliated with, nor are they supported by, Bethany Catholic 
Primary School. 
 
If at any time you have a concern with what appears on the school Facebook page, please contact 
the school office on 02 4723 3700 or via email bethany@parra.catholic.edu.au 
If at any time you have a concern with what appears on the P&F Facebook page, please contact the 
P&F. 
 
Parents and carers are also reminded that we utilise the Skoolbag app for communication about 
school and for our school calendar. If you have not yet subscribed to Skoolbag, please see the 
Skoolbag instructions on joining, included in Schoolôs Newsletter. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support and understanding. 
 

Let us be reminded of the sign when we enter our school everydayé 
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óIN CHRIST WE LOVE AND SERVEô 

 
Regards, 
Cheryl Brown 
Principal 
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STAFF PROFESSIONAL LEARNING 

In order to meet the continuing challenges of ongoing school improvement and to create a culture of 
teaching excellence, the Bethany teaching staff have committed to undertaking ongoing professional 
learning. The intention is to connect and collaborate with experts, school-based practitioners and 
colleagues enabling high-performing system leadership across the diocese. 

 
Please find outlined below the ongoing learning opportunities that our teachers will be involved in over 
the next fortnight: 

 
Week 6: 

¶ Monday 3rd June - Mrs Andreatta, Mrs Davis and Mrs Brown will be attending the Moderation 
Workshop around Personalised Plans. 

¶ Monday 3rd June - Miss Joseph will be carrying out an EMU Collegial visit with fellow EMU 
teachers from Good Shepherd Primary School. 

¶ Wednesday 5th June - The Leadership team will gather for their termly Leadership Day. 

¶ Thursday 6th June - Miss Vella is attending the Edutech workshop as our schoolôs LTST. 
 

Week 7: 

¶ Tuesday 11th June - Mrs Andreatta will be continuing on with her L2 training. 

¶ Wednesday 12th June - Mrs Brown will be attending the termly Principalôs gathering. 

¶ Thursday 13th June - Mrs Biordi and Miss Vella will be engaging in the Chatterbox Online forum. 

¶ Thursday 13th June - Mrs Cignarella will be attending her ongoing Reading Recovery Training. 
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CARPARK ETIQUETTE 

Polite driving etiquette and a solid understanding of road rules make life less stressful for everyone. The 
first step in being a courteous driver is knowing the rules on our school/parish grounds. 

 
Here are just a few rules that can keep all community members safe when coming and going around the 
school carpark: 

¶ Please ensure that the hands of little ones are always held when moving about the carpark. 

¶ When entering the driveway, always remain to the left and process through the carpark in a 
clockwise direction. Do not turn right, as a matter of urgency in order to secure a parking space. 

¶ When leaving the carpark, please maintain the correct speed limit, particularly when heading down 
the driveway and have limited peripheral vision of pedestrians crossing. 

¶ When parking on the dirt and gravel behind the hall, in front of the presbytery (whether in the 
morning or at special school events) please ensure that the bitumen driveway to the presbytery 
remains clear at all times. 

¶ When on the dirt and gravel behind the hall, in front of the presbytery please do not park next to 
the large rubbish bins (parallel to the carpark) as it means that parents and children alike, are having 
to walk through the carpark to get to the school entry near the canteen. 

¶ Fr Suresh has requested that, if parking in the dirt area of the carpark, please reverse-park. 

¶ Please park accurately within the parking lines to ensure that other drivers can get out of their cars 
safely. 

¶ Please remember to use the crossing. 

¶ To keep morning traffic flowing smoothly in the school car park, we ask parents and carers to be 
mindful of not getting out of their cars if they have driven to the Kiss and Drop area. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It is every driverôs responsibility to know the applicable rules and obey them. Police and road safety 
experts often remind us to ñDrive for the conditions.ò This means if itôs raining heavily and visibility drops, 
slow down a little. If itôs rush hour, take extra care with impatient drivers (and donôt become one of them). 
And remember, if someone does something nice for you out in the capark (lets you in front of them, allows 
you time to park correctly, etc.), a friendly smile and a wave of thanks is in order. This simple 
acknowledgement is positive reinforcement that encourages all drivers to be more courteous to each 
other. 
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